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MINUTES    
MEETING OF THE BOARD OF SELECTMEN 

                                            MONDAY, JANUARY 8, 2024 
 
 
Attending: Magi Winslow, Scott Levan, Greg Sottile, Ellen Smith 
 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:31p.m. by First Selectman Magi Winslow. 
The meeting was held via Zoom. 
 
Motion: Magi Winslow/Greg Sottile– Unanimous 
To approve the December, 2023 Minutes as presented. 
 
Motion:  Magi Winslow/Scott Levan – Unanimous 
To approve the December, 2023, Expense report(s). 
 
Old Business 
New construction will begin shortly at the Nellie B. West Building at Camp Alice Merritt.  
A Contract has been signed and a building permit is in the process. Work will continue 
through the winter season as weather allows. 
 
Motion:  Magi Winslow/Scott Levan – Unanimous 
To establish the “Hartland Housing Commission”.  This Commission will consist of 7 
members and will be a resource/advisory Commission assisting (by invitation) other 
Hartland Boards, Commissions and Residents.  The Commission members will begin 
with a one-year term.  The three Selectmen are currently appointed to the Commission. 
Interested residents will be considered to fill the open positions on the Commission. 
Commission members will focus on key areas, i.e., housing data, legislation (as it may 
affect the Town of Hartland), communication and other issues identified by the Housing 
Commission.   
 
Motion:  Magi Winslow/Scott Levan – Unanimous 
To re-appoint Ellen Smith as a Regular Member to the Planning and Zoning 
Commission.  Ellen’s term will begin on 3/12/24, following the end of her current term. 
 
Scott Levan discussed Transfer Station plans for a new contract.  The plan will be 
outlined and discussed at a special meeting of the BOS. 
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A memo was received from Mrs. Susan Murray concerning the detour from Granville, 
MA, to Peck Orchard Rd. in Hartland.  The Selectmen from Granville and Granby will be 
contacted concerning complaints from Hartland Residents and any concerns of larger 
traffic flow, speeding and road damage. 
 
Magi Winslow reported the FRCC will be displaying their quilts in the large conference  
room at Town Hall. 
 
 
 
Motion:  Magi Winslow/Greg Sottile – Unanimous 
To adjourn the meeting at 8:35p.m.   
 
  
 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Magi Winslow 
Selectmen’s Office 
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